
TOP OF THE LAKE 
M/W

ROBIN
I want to know the bad thing you 
were going to tell me.

JOHNNO
Yea?

ROBIN
Yea.

JOHNNO
Now at first I thought they were 
gonna be decent and just drive you 
home. But when they turned toward 
the river it was pretty clear that 
wasn’t gonna happen.

ROBIN
I remember that turn. Sarge saying 
he wanted to show me a secret sand 
island. And I said no thank you I 
don’t have time. And he said that’s 
ok won’t take long. We’ll be quick.

JOHNNO
I could hear you screaming. I 
actually pissed all over myself. 
And then I worked out I could get 
out I found a little latch and I 
climbed off the back of the truck 
and I walked towards the screams. 
One of the guys came walking 
towards me and he asked me if I 
wanted to have a go...I should’ve 
helped you and I didn’t. 

ROBIN
Is that it?

JOHNNO
I was a coward.

ROBIN
No. There was nothing you could’ve 
done it was four against one.

(Johnno gets up)
You were a kid. Where you going?

JOHNNO
Take the rubbish out.



ROBIN
Right now?

JOHNNO
Yea.

ROBIN
Why can’t it wait?

JOHNNO
Cause it can’t.

ROBIN
Johnno please can you stay? I have 
to ask you a question. Did you 
signal to Sarge’s truck? Was that 
the wave? Why were they waiting 
near the gate?

JOHNNO
Meaning did I set you up? Did I 
offer you up to those animals?

ROBIN
Just say no.

(Johnno gathers his 
things)

Just say no. It’s fine. Where are 
you going? Hey! Hey where are you 
going? Johnno-

JOHNNO
This is the end.

ROBIN
What do you mean? Come on just say 
no! Just say no.

JOHNNO
You know!? I was actually beginning 
to find this much happiness fucking 
disturbing!

ROBIN
You leave it’s over.

JOHNNO
Yea.

ROBIN
You understand that? Where’s your 
resilience? Huh?
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JOHNNO
Oh yea that’s a fucking great 
question! Where is it, where is 
it!? I don’t know you know anyone 
who can fucking share!

ROBIN
Well Fuck you!

Johnno storms off
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